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Minutes for Meeting Held
June 9, 2007

Present: Karl Frickelton, Midge Lawrence, Dan Schleiter, John Andres, Glenn Newville, Tim Podlin. Absent: Kyle Cassel.
Karl Frickelton called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the Quarterly Meeting held on February 24, 2007. Motion approved
unanimously.

The Board’s vote to approve the appointment of Tim Podlin as commissioner replacing Patty Devine who resigned due to family
commitments was unanimous. Tim will serve the remaining term until August 2008.

John Andres reported on the Advisory Group activities. There have been changes made to the Lake Management Plan. They will be posted on
our website www.jlrpd.org shortly at this link: http://jlrpd.org/lmp. We will continue using chemicals to treat the Eurasian Water Milfoil
(EWM). We will not be using mechanical harvesting at this time. We are also looking into the EWM weevil but at this time it is cost
prohibited. You do not need a permit to pull EWM or Curly Leaf Pondweed. Look at “10 Ways to Protect Your Lake” on our website at:
http://jlrpd.org/notices/jlrpdtenways.pdf.

John then gave a report on the lake management. Out of 30 acres proposed, 26.41 acres were treated and there were 14 spot treatments. We
also discussed the requirement to request bids for the lake consultant for 2008. The motion was made and passed to put a notice in the Rural
Rambler requesting bids. John Andres will be in charge of this process.

Dan Schleiter gave the Treasurer report. He distributed a chart of the Lake District expenses from 2003 — 2010. It was noted that without
State grants, we will not have enough funds to continue cleaning the lake in 2009 if we do not raise residents’ contributions either by a tax
increase or personal donations. A special mailing will go out to all residents letting them know we may be voting on a tax increase at the
Annual meeting.

John Andres noted that Jackson Township would like more contact info for the Commissioners on our website. Karl as President agreed to
posting his cell phone number on the website in addition to the Secretary’s email address.

Glenn Newville reported that the agenda for the Town Board Meeting on Wednesday June 13, 2007 at 7:30pm includes an item to discuss the
lake levels of Jordan Lake.

Karl gave a report on the County Lakes Association in Kyle’s absence. It is moving slowly and has requested donations from the Lake
Districts in Adams County. The Board denied a motion to send a donation at this time due to our financial situation.

Tim Podlin reported on our website www.jlrpd.org. He is the webmaster and is responsible for keeping it up to date.

It was noted that the County is planning on enforcing the County Refuse/Recycling Ordinance that requires trash to be put in clear plastic
bags and separated from the recycling trash. They will start enforcing this requirement by giving warnings to the residents followed by fines
for continued violations.

It was noted that two commissioner positions (Karl Frickleton and Midge Lawrence) will be up for election at the August 25, 2007 meeting.
Ted Gannon and Karl Frickleton have announced their candidacy. If there is anyone else wanting to run please contact Midge Lawrence at
tmlaw@Quixnet.net or any of the Commissioners.

Meeting dates for the coming year are: March 22, 2008, June 7, 2008, August 23, 2008, and October 18, 2008.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:37.



